Little Snoring Pre-school

Report for Annual Parish Meeting 2018
Little Snoring Pre-school has had a steady year in terms of the number of children attending. Numbers have risen slowly after a low start.

· We have managed to maintain our extended opening hours to meet parental demand. There are 22 children on role for the summer term.

· The majority of the families using the pre-school live in Little Snoring, but we also have families from Gt Snoring, Hindringham, Gt Ryburgh, Walsingham, Field Dalling, Wells, Fakenham and Hempton.

· We were inspected by Ofsted, in Nov 17.  We are very pleased to have been awarded a ‘Good’ grading.  The inspector said ‘Staff are passionate about making a difference for children. They organise the environment successfully to create a welcoming and stimulating space in which to learn’ and ‘The partnerships with parents are strong’.  

· We now have a lovely new canopy over the front door, which allows parents and children to wait under cover.

· The 30 hours of Childcare for Working Parents began on 1st September in Norfolk.  It has been a challenge.  On the positive side, we have several parents that have qualified which has boosted our income.  On the negative side, there have been multiple problems with the HMRC website for parents who wish to apply and when renewing their eligibility every 3 months.

· We have held several fundraising events including the usual Bag2School and photo session.  This year we used Keith Osborn Photography from Fakenham.  Parents were very happy with the results and we hope to rebook him for Oct/Nov.  

Plans for the future include:

· We are still working to improve the outdoor area to enhance all children’s learning opportunities.  We are looking for grants and funding to lay a surface under the canopy to join up with our existing tarmac area.

· We are in the process of applying for a grant to cover the cost of putting in a landline, which will allow us internet access – vital for any business in 2018.

· We still need parents and also local people to become actively involved in the management committee of Little Snoring Pre-school and regular fundraising.  

Please contact us for more details.

Mandy Littler

Manager

Little Snoring Pre-School

Stevens Road

Little Snoring

Tel: 07733 144466
